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To Contact Board Members or the POA:  call 579-2044 or e-mail at CSPOA@carolinashores.net 
 

Joe Watts – President, John Csernecky – Vice President, Kerry Jarrell – Treasurer,  

Sue Hensler– Secretary, Kelly Wilson – Director, Al Franklin – Director,  

Charles Karnolt – Director, David Franklin – Director 
 

Merrilee Burns – Co-Editor  Linda Rugg – Co-Editor 

CSPOA website:  www.carolinashoresPOA.org 
 

Office Hours: Monday through Friday - 9:00 a.m. to 12 noon  
 

 

Message from the Board – Joe Watts, President  
 

CSPOA Annual Meeting 

 

On Saturday, February 2, 2019, the results of the election were tabulated; Al Franklin, Jack Csernecky, Chuck Karnolt, 

and David Franklin were each elected to a 2-year term. Congratulations to all! 

 

Organizational Meeting 

 

The Board of Directors held their annual meeting on Monday, February 4, 2019, and elected the following officers. 

 

Joe Watts, President 

Jack Csernecky, Vice President 

Kelly Jarrell, Treasurer  

Sue Hensler, Secretary  

 

Updates from the board 

 

Spring is just a few weeks away! In preparation, our new grounds crew has worked all winter to better prepare our 

landscaping to be the best year ever. The Gates common area is a priority this year. The grass has been continually 

mowed, leaves removed and much needed trimming of shrubs. Removing dead and overgrown shrubs gives this area a 

cleaner look and makes it easier to maintain. Many residents have already noticed the improvements and have 

complemented the grounds crew. 

 

The pavilion construction has been weather delayed numerous times. Currently, the footings, columns, concrete floor, 

and rafters are in place. The electrical is in process, and the estimated completion date is April 1. The surrounding area 

will be landscaped upon completion of the structure. The good news is we are still within budget! 

 

Owners often suggest the Declaration of Restrictions (DOR) are antiquated; however, please note the following.  The 

developers created the DOR in 1973 for the neighborhood and in 1978 for the patio homes. Please remember the 

owners amended the DOR in 2000. The DOR is a legal document; therefore, any changes must follow a strict 

adherence to the legal process. Last year it was estimated the cost to update this document would be a minimum of 

8,000-10,000 dollars with a time frame of six months or longer. The directors cannot amend the DOR, as it takes a vote 

http://www.carolinashorespoa.org/
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by the majority of owners. So instead, the directors have worked diligently with our attorney to clarify definitions and 

wording in this document. 

 

As a result, usually at the request from owners, the directors have been able to successfully permit the following:  

engineered storage buildings, backyard fencing, RV parking for up to a 24-hour period of time and further defined 

residential leases for a minimum of six months. Please note the purpose of the DOR was, and still is, uniformity.   

Originally, as a guideline to build our neighborhood, and now it is to maintain it. Uniformity and new construction are 

key elements for increasing real property values. There are numerous homes under construction in our neighborhood. 

New construction sales bring the highest dollar and existing homes sales follow that lead or trend. 

 

Finally, the lawsuit filed by the Town of Carolina Shores against our community is ongoing, thus restricting directors 

from commenting. After the Town’s initial filing in late 2018, our response was filed this month. Both the initial filing 

and our response is a matter of “public record” filed in the Brunswick County Clerk of Court’s office. Contact the 

Clerk’s office to find out how these documents can be made available to you. 

 

The CSPOA’s website has been updated and is a wealth of information including minutes from the board of directors’ 

meetings. Should any member of CSPOA have questions, give us the first opportunity to respond by calling or emailing 

us. A staff member or a director will contact you in a timely manner. Thank You! 

 
        

 

ACC Corner – Joe Martere, ACC Chairperson 
 

This month I would like to address any confusion by some members of our community regarding the process of 

submitting and handling of perceived violations of the DoR and Rules & Regulations. 

 

First step is the submission of the Request for Inspection form requiring the ACC to investigate the matter. This form 

is available online at our website www.carolinashoresPOA.org / Procedures and Forms or at the office. This must be 

signed and made by any member in good standing. The signee is held in strict confidentiality and in no way identified 

by the ACC. Please remember that other than me all other members of the ACC are volunteers and are only scheduled 

for Tuesday and Thursday mornings. This allows the ACC to respond within five (5) business days. All ACC actions 

are defined under “Procedures and Duties of A.C.C.” document dated 3/29/06. 

 

Second, the ACC visits the home or lot in question and determines the factuality of the request. If there is a violation of 

any of the community documents, a first letter is sent informing the owner of the problem. This is a soft letter 

requesting the owner to respond, in writing, or by e-mail, to the ACC within seven (7) days stating the action they will 

take to correct the situation.  

 

If the ACC does not receive a response to our letter, a second letter is sent. This letter requires the owner to appear at a 

Board hearing. The date of the hearing is set by the Board and, in some cases, can be several months from the date of 

the initial letter to the owner. 

 

As is our policy, the ACC does not inform the writer of the request of any actions taken other than a letter has been sent 

if there is a violation. This is required under Board policy, which oversees the ACC actions. 

 

I hope this clears up some confusion of how and why it sometimes takes several months for a result to appear. 

 

The ACC office is manned Tuesday through Thursday from 9:00 a.m. until noon. If you have any questions, please stop 

by the office. You may also reach the ACC by e-mail at: acc@carolinashores.net. 

 

Thank you. 

 

        
 

 

 

 

http://www.carolinashorespoa.org/
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THANK YOU TO OUR BULLETIN EDITORS LINDA RUGG and MERRILEE BURNS 

 
IMPORTANT DATES: 

March 13, 2019 at 9:30 a.m. – MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 

          ALL MEMBERS IN GOOD STANDING ARE WELCOME TO ATTEND. 

 

IF YOU ARE NOT ON OUR FREE COMMUNITY EMAIL DISTRIBUTION LIST, PLEASE CONTACT 

THE BUSINESS OFFICE. YOU MAY HAVE MORE THAN ONE EMAIL ADDRESS PER HOUSEHOLD. 

 

               

 

NOTE:  

For all club chairpersons using the POA clubhouse, you MUST complete a CLUBHOUSE SCHEDULE 

AGREEMENT. Only a few have done that so far. This is an annual form and must be completed the beginning of 

each year. Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

               

 

NOTE: 

From March going forward, the “For Sale” ads place in the Sales and Service Section will need to be renewed every 

month or they will not appear in the following month’s bulletin. 

 

From March going forward the “Service” ads will need to be renewed every three (3) months or they will not appear in 

the fourth month’s bulletin. 

 

               

 

Carolina Shores POA Office Renovation – Kelly Wilson 
 

Within the next month, renovation on the Carolina Shores POA office will begin. Offices will 

be getting a complete facelift with the addition of a new reception area, counter, computer 

access with a printer for members, copy work station along with moving the main office to the 

back, and bringing the ACC office to the front. Before we were able to begin work, the existing 

floor had to be leveled and secured and telephone with network lines must be moved to a 

central location to also be upgraded. This renovation has been a few years in the works and will finally be 

getting accomplished along with the new picnic area pavilion.  

 

During this time while work is being done, we ask all members and visiting public to use the main front door 

of the POA clubhouse. The side entrance will be closed off for construction only. A temporary office will be 

set up in the boardroom off the kitchen area and will house both the office staff and ACC staff until work is 

complete. 

 

Along these same lines, the clubhouse is going to need a deep cleaning from dirt, construction dust and the 

yearly pollen. Close to the office renovation being completed, we will be doing a storage reorganization, 

cleaning and some painting in the clubhouse. This in turn will unfortunately not be able to be accomplished 

while the clubhouse is available and in use so we will be closing the clubhouse to all activities for 

approximately two weeks. A bulletin along with letters to each club explaining our details, what each club 

will be required to do to help us accomplish this and dates will be forwarded as soon as we secure them.  

 

We hope all members will enjoy the refurbished office. Making it more user friendly to many and upgrading 

our systems will be a welcomed addition, and again we are sorry for any inconvenience and pardon our 

appearance. 

 

        

This Photo 

https://thethingsyoucanread.blogspot.com/p/random-thoughts.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/
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Carolina Shores POA Office Renovation Bid Information – Kelly Wilson 
 
The Carolina Shores POA will be putting out for bid the renovation work at the office area. 

 

Bids can be obtained from the CSPOA office Monday – Friday, 9:00 a.m. to noon. All contractors are welcome to bid 

and must be licensed and insured. 

 

        
 

Animal Control Communication –Kelly Wilson 
 

It has been brought to our attention that there are loose dogs running in and around our community of 

Carolina Shores. It was stated that it was the responsibility of the CSPOA to assure that animals are 

always to be leashed. Yes, animals while off your property and being walked are to be leashed; 

however, while on your property it is up the resident to control their animals as they see fit. The 

CSPOA has no control of monitoring animals on the properties or running loose. 

 

Any resident that observes loose animals running within the community are urged to be cautious. The CSPOA is not 

responsible for acting on or responding to requests for dealing with these such situations. Please contact the Town of 

Carolina Shores and ask them to respond. If any resident is unsure of the animal, let the town know you are unsure and 

don’t want to interact with such. 

 

Town of Carolina Shores Ordinance Animal Control  
To make an Animal Control complaint, first start by contacting Town Hall; the Town has a contract with the 

Brunswick County Sheriff’s Office to provide animal control services. 

Dogs are not permitted to run at-large in the Town. 

Barking dogs that disturb the community are not permitted in the Town. 

Vicious animals are not permitted under North Carolina law. 

Feeding of wildlife is against North Carolina law. 

Please check with your Property Owner’s Association as additional rules may exist in your neighborhood on 

animal enclosures, keeping animals, and the number/type of animals you may have.  Remember, it takes 

everyone following the rules for all us to enjoy the high quality of life here in Carolina Shores! 

 

As a reminder we ask all residents of the community of Carolina Shores to please leash all animals when not on their 

own property, do not walk animals on golf course property as this is private property, please pick up after your dog 

when walking, and be vigilant in your surroundings with road traffic for you and your animals’ safety. 

 

        
 

Carolina Shores 2018 Volunteer Luncheon – Sue Hensler 
 

The Carolina Shores POA Board of Directors invites all who volunteered at various activities in 2018 to 

attend a luncheon on Sunday, April 7, 2019, at 2:00 p.m. The luncheon will be held at the POA 

clubhouse. Call the POA office at 910-579-2044 by March 29 to make your reservation. 

 

        
 

Renegades – Deb Courtemanche 
  

Our hosts for March are Donna Watkins and Peggy Lewis; our Tee Time is 9:48 a.m. 

We have a tournament planned for March 14 with a 10 a.m. Shotgun start; a dinner will follow at 

Carolina Shores. If you are interested in playing with us, please contact Deb Courtemanche at 910-

575-0919 and I will see if I can find you a partner. 

 

http://www.freeimageslive.co.uk/free_stock_image/spread-luncheon-table-jpg
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/
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The Renegades play every Thursday morning at Carolina Shores Golf & Country Club. If you have just moved to the 

area or if you have lived here for years and would like to play in an 18-hole ladies golf league, contact Debbie O’Dell at 

910-579-4429 or Phillip Bureau at the golf course for more details. We always welcome new members. 

 

        
 

Carolina Shores Scramble Group – Elaine Southard 

The Carolina Shores Sunday Scramble group plays golf the second Sunday of each month.  On March 

10 we are playing at Pearl West and our host is Pat Soule. The cost is $37 per person. The tee times are 

9:30, 9:38, 9:46 and 9:54 and show time is 9:00 a.m. 

 

The signup sheet is in the POA clubhouse on the bulletin board, located behind the door to the library. 

 

        

 

Carolina Shores Ladies Niners – Mary Ann Williams 
 

The Carolina Shores Lady Niners Golf League recently held the Caring Hearts Charity Golf 

Tournament at Carolina Shores Golf and Country Club to benefit the South Brunswick Interchurch 

Council (S.B.I.C.) Food Pantry. 

With the help of donors, friends and the more than forty (40) tournament participants, the Niners 

were able to present a check to Mary Pritchard (center of photo) of S.B.I.C. in the amount of $1,085.00 for the Food 

Pantry in South Brunswick County. Many thanks to all who contributed to this wonderful and worthy cause. 

The first-place tournament winners were:  Nancy Karnolt, Kim Roeder and Jennifer Daly 

 

                                       
   

        
 

Tennis News – Bob Anthony 
 

Well, we finally reached the month during which spring arrives - March 20, 2019. We also get to 

turn the clocks ahead (i.e. spring forward, fall back). We get to do this Sunday morning, March 10, 

2019. Please don't get these dates confused. 

 

Open tennis continues every Monday, Wednesday and Friday starting at 9:00 a.m. Just show up with your racquet, 

tennis shoes and appropriate attire for the weather and you will get to play. It should be noted that open tennis has 

reserved the courts every Monday, Wednesday and Friday for 1.5 hours. If open tennis does not use all four (4) tennis 

courts, those unused courts are available to all POA members and their guests; however, it should be noted that the 

open tennis folks have first pick of the tennis courts. Usually, open tennis will not be using all the courts. If you have 

any questions concerning this policy, please contact POA Director Chuck Karnolt or me. Thanks for your 

understanding. 

 

        
 

 

https://stock.adobe.com/images/close-up-view-of-tennis-racket-and-balls/45369065
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Low Impact Chair Aerobics – Mary Timothy 
 

LOW IMPACT CHAIR AEROBICS is at 9:15 a.m. - 10:15 a.m. Monday, Wednesday, and Fridays.  

This exercise class is excellent for those that have difficulty with a regular aerobics class. This class 

will include weight lifting and core strengthening while sitting. Leg lifts will be done while holding on 

to a chair and then will be followed up with low impact movement without a chair. Weights will be 

needed. I suggest starting with one-pound weights. Without investing in weights, bottles of water, cans 

and such can be used if they fit comfortably in your hands. Ankle weights are optional.  Come to get in 

shape and have fun. Contact Mary Timothy for more information at mtmothy@atmc.net. 
 

        
 

Recreation Committee – Mary Ann Williams 
 

It's time again for TRIVIA! Join us at the POA clubhouse on Sunday, March 10, at 3:00 p.m. for another 

fun afternoon of mental exercise! Form a team of six (6) or come and we'll include you with other 

neighbors to form one; and, collaborate on answering questions in a variety of categories. It's amazing 

what inconsequential information we know - or not! Bring some munchies to share and your own 

beverage of choice. Water and soda will be provided. 

 

Happy Hour in the Park will be starting again in April! Along with the chance to check out the new pavilion, this is a 

great opportunity to meet new neighbors you don’t know and connect with those you do. Although this event usually is 

slated for the third Friday of the month, April's date will be Friday the 26th, due to Good Friday. Watch for additional 

details in April's bulletin. 

 

        
 

Garden Club – Joanne Bendy 

 

On February 13 seventy-eight (78) ladies attended the Garden Club's Fashion Show and Luncheon. 

There were many WOW moments! We made a profit of $1,275.19 to benefit our Scholarship Fund 

for deserving West Brunswick High School seniors. Many thanks to all who helped in any way to 

make this such a successful event! 

 

Ever wonder how to propagate plants? The March 13 meeting will answer those questions with 

PROPAGATION 101. Master Gardeners from Brunswick County will cover seed, cuttings, layering, 

and division.  

 

Looking forward to seeing you on the March 13. Bring a friend! 

 

        
 

Book Discussion Group – Susie Riggs   
 

The Carolina Shores Book Discussion Group meets in the POA library on the third Friday of each 

month to discuss a wide variety of fiction and nonfiction books. Our selections for February were 

The Atomic City Girls by Janet Beard and The Nest by Cynthia D’Aprix Sweeney. 

 

The Atomic City Girls is an historical novel about the people who moved to Oak Ridge, Tennessee 

during World War II to work on a secret government project. Told only that they were helping the war effort, they were 

actually working on the atomic bomb for the Manhattan Project. Many Americans are unfamiliar with the part that Oak 

Ridge played in the development of the atomic bomb, but through the compelling story line and well-developed 

characters, this book brings a largely unknown piece of World War II history to our attention. One of our members, 

Charlotte Csernecky, made the story even more interesting by sharing a photo and some of the experiences of her aunt, 

who lived in Oak Ridge and worked on the project. 

 

This Photo 

mailto:mtmothy@atmc.net
https://stock.adobe.com/images/stack-of-books-isolated-on-white-background/55172692
http://myplaceforenglish.blogspot.com/2009/08/trivia-games-in-class-of-english.html
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https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/
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The Nest is a contemporary family story of four adult children who have spent years anticipating how they will use the 

trust funds that have been left to them by their father. Unfortunately, each one of the siblings has made some poor 

financial decisions over the years, but all are hoping to eventually be bailed out by the “nest”. As the story proceeds, 

they are unpleasantly surprised when they learn that most of the money has been used as a payoff for a serious accident 

caused by one of the brothers. This tale of family, fortune and dysfunction definitely calls up the old adage, “don’t 

count your chickens before they hatch” and was considered an entertaining read by most of our members. 

 

Our next meeting will be held on Friday, March 15 at 10:00 a.m.   We will be discussing Educated by Tara Westover 

and Salt Houses by Hala Alyan. 

 

        
 

New Horizons – Carla Urban 

 
The February meeting was held on the 19th due to the setup for the Garden Club luncheon and fashion 

show held on February 13. Our March meeting will be back to our regular second Tuesday of the month 

on the 12th at 5:00 p.m. at the POA clubhouse. 

 

After several minutes of sharing information about local matters and support issues, we enjoyed the food provided by 

each member. 

 

This group is open to all singles in the area. If you are interested in coming to a meeting to get an idea of the 

conversation, have a very nice meal and/or you would like transportation for your first meeting, please call me at 575- 

2339. We look forward to seeing you in March. 

 

        
 

Knit ‘n Natter – Diana Mardall 
 

Did you know Carolina Shores has an evening knitting/crocheting/needlework group?  We meet every 

other Monday at 6.30 p.m. in the POA boardroom.  If you knit, crochet or do other needlework, stop by 

and join us.  We’d love to see new faces. 

The group meets and shares patterns and expertise.  We work on a variety of projects including 

sweaters, cardigans, afghans, shawls, cross stitch, arm knitting (that was a blast!), etc.  Usually we 

even have dessert! 

Our meetings in March will be on the 4th and 18th at 6.30 p.m.  

If you have any questions, email me at limeylady70@gmail.com or call me at 910-575-7804. 

 

        
 

POA Library – Sue O’Reilly 
 

 

The Library needs a little care, 

To shelve the books that we all share. 

A few of us complete this task, 

And these few things we kindly ask. 

  

Do not leave old volumes here, 

Only those younger than 10 year. 

No large, oversized photo books, 

Or gardening, golf or those for cooks. 

  

 

mailto:limeylady70@gmail.com
http://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:Shelves_of_Language_Books_in_Library.JPG
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/


8 

 

Weeding is something we must face, 

Whether in the Library or your own bookcase. 

Current general fiction is great, 

Popular authors we appreciate. 

  

Classic novels in good condition, 

Interesting stories of non-fiction. 

Travel books to parts afar, 

Mystery tales and true memoirs. 

  

Old books from your tabletops, 

Can be brought to town thrift shops. 

Do not clutter up our space, 

Take them to another place! 

 

        
 

Care Team – Beverly Rouse  
 

The Care Team now has twenty-three (23) people available to help neighbors in need when a 

request comes to me. If you want to be a part of this team or if you no longer want to be on the list, 

please let me know. When a call for help comes to me, I reach out to the members on NextDoor. I 

don't get very many calls for help, but people are so very grateful for the assistance they get! It 

really doesn't take much to volunteer. An occasional ride, help with a small chore at home, a temporary need for dog 

walking, etc. is usually what is needed. 

 

So, neighbors, continue to let me know if you need help and I'll do my best to find someone. You don't have to be on 

NextDoor to request help. 

 

Beverly Rouse, 919-271-3005 

 

        

 

New Neighbors – Flo Pflaster, Eva Jensen and Margie Pettersen 
 

Name: Leigh Blake 

Address: 36 Calabash Dr. 

Phone: 910-575-6308 

 

Leigh moved here from New Jersey to be closer to her son, who also lives in Carolina Shores. She is a delightful person 

with an enthusiasm for life. Deeply spiritual, she enjoys clean living, vegetarianism, homeopathic medicine, and 

exercise. When she was younger, she was an exercise enthusiast often assisting her yoga instructors. She has slowed 

down in recent years, but still embraces an active life. Her biggest passion is reading books by her favorite authors, 

Deepak Chopra and Eckhart Tolle. 

  

Name: Michael and Susan McDonnell 

Address: 3 Yellow Jacket 

Phone: 910-575-4448; 716-913-1857 

 

Michael and Susan were high school sweethearts who were separated from each other for years, but have now reunited. 

Originally from the Buffalo, NY area, they relocated here from Leland, NC and love the trees and well-established look 

of our community. Mike is the maintenance supervisor for International Paper and Susan works for a company that 

installs and remodels sunrooms. They both like the beach, exercising and swimming. Mike is looking forward to golf 

and remodeling the house. Susan likes working out and riding her bike.  
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Name: William and Karen Berg 

Address: 17 Inlet Place 

Phone: 724-914-8265 (Karen); 724-910-1026 (Bill) 

Email: kbb15301@gmail.com 

  

Bill and Karen are from the Pittsburgh area. Bill is retired from the Steel Mills after 39 years and is now working as a 

handyman who does plumbing, electrical, painting, power washing, and more. He’s an avid fisherman and a big sports 

fan, following the Pittsburgh Penguins and Steelers. Karen has managed the restaurants of three golf courses and hopes 

to find similar work here. She is a crafter, often teaming with Bill in woodworking projects. She also loves reading and 

gardening. They have three cats: Benny, Binky and P’s. 

 
 
Name: Vincent and Betty Ann Johnson 

Address: 41 Carolina Shores Drive  

Phone: 910 579 0492 

Email: vcjohnson_1@comcast.net 

 

Vincent “Chuck” and Betty Ann moved here from Washington state. Chuck was born and raised in Seattle. He was an 

insurance claims examiner for Travelers Insurance Mutual of Enumclaw in Enumclaw. Enumclaw is an Indian word for 

place of evil spirits – named so due to heavy winds. It is located at the foot of Mt. Rainier. Both Chuck and Betty Ann 

worked part time for the US Census Bureau doing government surveys. Betty Ann enjoys crafts and card games. Chuck 

likes fishing, bridge, golf, and is a history buff. Betty Ann’s father traveled for his job and at one point lived in 

Burlington, NC where she graduated from high school. She sings “I left my heart in Carolina”. So, when they had a 

family reunion in Ash, they looked around and found Carolina Shores. They have five sons, 18 grandchildren and three 

great grandchildren. They are looking forward to being part of our community. 

 

 

Name: Bert and Carol Glines 

Address: 5 Court 7 NW Drive  

Cell phone: 207 465 6143 

Email: bcglines@yahoo.com 

 

Bert and Carol are from Belgrade, Maine. For many years the couple were caretakers of a summer residential youth 

camp. Bert likes scuba diving and boating. Carol enjoys sewing, painting and crafts. Their son, Seth, will be staying 

with them temporarily while he recuperates from a car accident. They found Carolina Shores by searching the internet 

for communities in the area with activities for residents. Bert is an “all around handyman” and wants folks to call him if 

they need him. 

 

 

Name: Tracy Williams and Bill Lanning 
Address: 10 Sand Dollar Dr. 
Phone: 765-409-9783 
Email: trajwill2@yahoo.com 

 

Tracy and Bill have been living in Little River for the past 1 1/2 years, but decided to buy a house in Carolina Shores 

instead. They moved here in early February with their Chihuahua-terrier mix, Louie. They are originally from 

Indianapolis, Indiana where many family members still live. 

 
Tracy works as a social worker in Wilmington and Bill works part time at the PGA Superstore in North Myrtle Beach. 

 
She loves to read in her spare time and Bill is an avid golfer. Both love the beach and they are looking forward to 

settling in and becoming part of their new community here. 

 

If you recently purchased a home in Carolina Shores and have not been greeted by the Welcoming Committee, 

please contact Flo at 575-6243 or dfp324@atmc.net. 

 

        

mailto:kbb15301@gmail.com
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Mah Jongg Lessons – Marjorie Pettersen 
 

Introduction to Mah Jongg. If you were ever curious about Mah Jongg, a fun fast-paced tile game that 

originated in China, please let me know. I will offer lessons in my home in a nice relaxed 

environment, no pressure to learn it all at once. Contact Margie at 860-307-3175 or 

kmem53@gmail.com  

 

        
 

 

Jewelry Making Class: Carolina Shores resident Joan Masters will be teaching an 8-week wire 

wrap course at Brunswick Community College starting March through April in Southport.  Hope 

to see you there. 

 

        
 

 

 

 

 

In Memoriam 
 

Marie Fisher 

 

Nancy Gallo 

 

 

  

mailto:kmem53@gmail.com
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Sales and Services 

 
DISCLAIMER:  The CSPOA assumes no responsibility for the services provided in the following ads.  It is the customers’ 

responsibility to find out if the service provider is BONDED AND/OR INSURED. 

JP’S SMOOTHIES - Now Open!!!!  9970 Beach Drive, 

Calabash   (across from Callahan’s) - Phone: 579-9970 

Hours: Mon-Thur 9:00 a.m. – 6:00 p.m., Fri-Sat. 9:00 a.m.-

8:00 p.m., Sunday 11:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. 

LEFEVRE HOME SERVICES  Handyman work, 

Electrical, plumbing, Carpentry & Auto.  Reliable on-time 

service.  Call Gary A. Lefevre at 910-800-0892 or email 

at garylefevre@yahoo.com 

L & D Painting - Larry Gonzales, owner.  Licensed & 

insured in NC and SC.  17 Northwest Dr.,  

Phone:  910-575-6624 or Cell: 843-315-5275 

Piano, Violin lessons.  Graduate of New England 

Conservatory.  Call Susan Scott at 910-579-0887. 

Roger’s Painting No Job Too Small!  Inside – Outside – 

No spraying.  Paid only when job is complete and you are 

satisfied.  Call Roger at 516-768-7209. 

Richard Lawlor Painting and Home Maintenance 

Rich Lawlor (Owner)         910-512-2517       rflawlor@gmail.com 

73 Persimmon Road, Carolina Shores 28467. Very Reasonable Rates 

Ladies' Massage Party - Fun and relaxation with friends 

and a massage, too! All are good for you! Hostess 

receives complimentary massage. Call  910-575-5975 

for details. Gloria Schroppe NC Lic. # 6366 

Moving/Organization - whether selling your house 

or just need to organize or refresh, call Grace at 

910-575-5369.  Satisfaction a certainty.  Free 

Estimates.  

LIBERTY BELLE THRIFT- Accepting furniture, 

household, decor, clothing, jewelry. Managed by C.S. 

neighbors.  10136 Beach Dr.  next to min. golf.  10-5 

Mon.-Sat.910-622-2122. 10% Veterans discount. 

Need help with refinishing, repairs, etc. of your home’s 

interior?  Former remodeling contractor with 30 years’ 

experience.  Free consultation. Very likely I can save you 

$$$. CS resident. Call Lee at 579-3121 or 910-200-5687. 

In Home Services. Respite care for homebound patients, 

help with household tasks or pet care, whatever you 

need. Call Joyce at 575-0825 for more information. 

Resident high school student available for babysitting or dog 

walking.  Evenings and weekends.  Contact Maya Lindsey at 910-

465-8259 

Sullivan Home Inspection Team 

(Mike & Judy) are residents of CS.  

If you are selling, buying or just 

curious what condition your home is 

in, we would like to help you. Cell 608-770-0603 or 608-712-0010. 

Calabash Wholesale Computers – We sell Laptops, Apple 

MacBooks, Desktops and more. Need an Upgrade or 

Repair? Call Patty at 910-575-7850.  Open Monday-

Thursday 9:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m. 

Avon Are you looking for an Avon representative?  Call 

Mae at 575-2209. 

Perennial Plants for sale..  Call Kitty at 579-1873. 

Tastefully Done Meal Service - Tastefully Done is a 

unique chef service providing you affordable 

customized meals, a weekly or bi-weekly service.  

Call Bob at 579-9666. 

 Honest and Reliable:  Do you need someone sit your 

dog, cat, bird, guinea pig, hamster, or take care of your 

plants, run errands, and/or house sit?  North Myrtle 

Beach to Shallotte.  Call Whitney at 910-363-7588. 

Websites of any size for your business or service: 

coast2coastsites.com. 15 plus years of experience.  

Free estimates. Call Tim at 579-8154 or 

tim@coast2coastsites.com 

JM Gems Jewelry Party.  Make and keep your style 

earrings, bracelet, or necklace.  Price will vary by material 

selected.  

Please call for party appointment: 518-860-2512 

Ballroom Dancing Classes - Singles and Couples Welcome - 

$15 an Hour - Call Joe 910-712-1685 
Scott Lewis - Call Scott for handyman and powerwashing 

needs – Call your local professional at 910-579-0703. 

Rhapsody Electric Wheelchair – 2009 model – good condition - $750 

OBO.  Please call 579-5855 for more information. 

 

Gutter Clean – Gutter Clutter & Roof Rubish Removal. 

Please call 910-368-6615 if interested. 

Beautify your home, prepare for the holidays, family visits, sorting 

your stuff, de-clutter and revitalize your house. I can help! Efficient, 

thorough & reasonable.  Call Ann, CS Resident, at 604-1248 

Two brown leather swivel/reclining chairs with hassocks. 

Excellent condition.  $$75 pair or best offer.  Call Joe at 579-

8819. 

Elliana Agnello-Fetsko - Now serving Southern Brunswick 

County!  CS resident/realtor/broker, Available to help you buy or sell a 

home.  Accredited Buyers Representative (ABR), SRES, and RSPS 

credentials in real estate. Focused on clients 55+ and resort 

properties.  Call Elliana at 240-538-3057. 

Dog Crate for sale: 18” x 24” x 20” $30.00 

Premium Top Quality Golf Balls: $5.95/dozen and up 

Please call 910-575-1004 if interested. 
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https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/
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Recycle Center Schedule 

Windshield Sticker Required 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. 

Wednesday, Saturday 7:00 a.m. – 12 noon. 

Closed Sundays 

Please note in 2019 the recycle center will close on the following days:  January 21, April 19, May 27, July 4, September 2, 

November 12, 28 and 29, December 24 25 and 26. 

Important:  DO NOT LEAVE CAR PARKED AT THE TRASH COMPACTOR WHEN DISCARDING ITEMS IN THE 

RECYCLE BINS. 
 

Click here for your printer friendly version. 

March 2019 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 1 

8:00 Exercise 

9:00 Tennis 

9:15 Chair Aerobics  

1:00 Ladies Cards 

6:30 Men’s Poker 

2 

 

 

3 

 

4 

8:00 Exercise 

9:00 Tennis 

9:15 Chair Aerobics  

1:00 Ladies Bridge 

1:00 Maj Jongg 

6:30 Knit ‘n Natter 

6:15 Kings Row 

6:30 Ladies Poker 

5 

 

 

6 

8:00 Exercise 

9:00 Tennis 

9:15 Chair 

Aerobics  

1:00 Ladies Cards 

7:00 Canasta 

 

7 

9:30 Mah Jongg 

6:30 Mah Jongg 

6:30 Men’s Poker 

7:00 Men’s Poker 

 

8 

8:00 Exercise 

9:00 Tennis  

9:15 Chair Aerobics 

10:00 Quilting / 

Needlework Guild 

1:00 Ladies Cards 

6:30 Men’s Poker 

9 

 

10 

 

Sunday Scramble 

 

 

3:00 TRIVIA 

11 

8:00 Exercise 

9:00 Tennis  

9:15 Chair Aerobics  

1:00 Ladies Bridge 

1:00 Maj Jongg 

6:15 Kings Row 

6:30 Ladies Poker 

12 

1:00 Poker 

 

5:00 New 

Horizons 

 

13 

8:00 Exercise 

9:00 Tennis 

9:30 Board Mtg. 

1:00 Garden Club 

7:00 Canasta 

7:00 Bunco 

14 

9:30 Mah Jongg 

6:30 Mah Jongg 

6:30 Men’s Poker 

7:00 Men’s Poker 

 

 

15 

8:00 Exercise 

9:00 Tennis  

9:15 Chair Aerobics  

10:00 Book 

Discussion Group 

1:00 Ladies Cards 

6:30 Men’s Poker 

16 

 

17 

 

 

18 

8:00 Exercise 

9:00 Tennis  

9:15 Chair Aerobics  

1:00 Ladies Bridge 

1:00 Maj Jongg 

6:30 Knit ‘n Natter 

6:15 Kings Row 

6:30 Ladies Poker 

19 

 

 

20 

8:00 Exercise 

9:00 Tennis 

9:15 Chair 

Aerobics  

1:00 Ladies Cards 

7:00 Canasta 

 

21 

9:30 Mah Jongg 

6:30 Mah Jongg 

6:30 Men’s Poker 

7:00 Men’s Poker 

 

22 

8:00 Exercise 

9:00 Tennis  

9:15 Chair Aerobics  

10:00 Quilting / 

Needlework Guild 

1:00 Ladies Cards 

6:30 Men’s Poker 

23 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  
24 25 

8:00 Exercise 

9:00 Tennis 

9:15 Chair Aerobics 

1:00 Ladies Bridge 

1:00 Maj Jongg 

6:15 Kings Row 

6:30 Ladies Poker 

 

26 

1:00 Poker 

 

27 

8:00 Exercise 

9:00 Tennis 

9:15 Chair 

Aerobics  

10:30 Mexican 

Train 

1:00 Ladies Cards 

7:00 Canasta 

28 

9:30 Mah Jongg 

6:30 Mah Jongg 

6:30 Men’s Poker 

7:00 Men’s Poker 

29 

8:00 Exercise 

9:00 Tennis  

9:15 Chair Aerobics  

10:00 Quilting / 

Needlework Guild 

1:00 Ladies Cards 

6:30 Men’s Poker 

30 

31       


